
From: Chambers - Ross J  

Sent: Tuesday, 16 April 2019 3:43 PM 
To: Rachel Liebhaber 

Cc: AMOD 
Subject: RE: AM2018/13 - Aged Care Award  

 
Dear Ms Liebhaber, 
 
The union parties have until 4pm Thursday, 18 April 2019 to file reply submissions. 
 
Regards, 
 
Casey Sutton 
Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross 
President 

 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656 4648 

Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 
chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au 

 
The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander peoples. We acknowledge their continuing connection to country and pay our respects to their Elders, past, 
present and emerging. 

 
From: Rachel Liebhaber [mailto:rachell@hsu.net.au]  
Sent: Tuesday, 16 April 2019 2:55 PM 

To: Chambers - Ross J 
Subject: AM2018/13 - Aged Care Award  

 
AM2018/13 
Aged Care Award  
Four yearly review of modern awards  
 
Dear Casey, 
 
I write in relation to the further reports which ACE and ABI/ NSW Business Chamber have sought to 
file in above matter. At the hearing on 10 April 2019, it was directed that union parties would have 
an opportunity to reply by 4pm Wednesday 17 April 2019.  
 
Due to our involvement in the SCHCDS hearing this week, and the late filing of the additional 
submissions by ABI, the HSU will not be in a position to file a reply in this timeframe. We respectfully 
request an extension until 4pm Thursday 18 April 2019.  
 
Regards,  
Rachel  
 
Rachel Liebhaber | National Industrial Officer | HSU National 
Suite 46, Level 1, 255 Drummond Street, Carlton VIC, 3053 
ABN 68 243 768 561 
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HSU National acknowledges the Traditional Owners and Elders past and present across Australia. We 
acknowledge the Wurundjeri people of the Kulin Nation, the Traditional Owners of the lands on which our 
office is located.  
 
This message and any attachments are for the intended recipient and may contain confidential or privileged 
information. Only the intended recipient may access, use, copy or deliver it. If you have received this email in 
error, please reply to us immediately and delete the email and any attachments. Please advise immediately if 
you or your employer do not consent to the use of email for messages of this kind. Protecting your personal 
information is important to us. Our Privacy Statement explains how we collect, use, share and hold your 
personal information. 

 
 

http://hsu.net.au/privacy-policy/

